EGERTON PARISH COUNCIL


The meeting of the Parish Council was held on Tuesday 6 September 2011
in the Committee Room of the Village Hall, Egerton at 8.00pm.

1. Present: Alison Richey (Chairman), Roger Harper, Pat Parr, Bill Smyth, Richard Wall and Claire Finley (Clerk). 6 members of the public were also present.
2. Apologies: Geraldine Dyer Richard King, Ambrose Oliver, Tim Oliver, Peter Rawlinson, Lois Tilden. 
3. Declarations of interest: None.
4. The minutes of the meeting on 2 August 2011: The minutes were approved and signed as a true record of proceedings. Proposed:  Roger Harper; seconded: Bill Smyth
5. Matters Arising from the 5 July 2011
a. Recreation ground: 
Playground, Skatepark, Youth needs:  It was agreed that it was necessary to replace the rope bridge at the playpark.  The Clerk would ask Wicksteed of any saving if the ramp was replaced at the same time as the ramp needs replacement within the next 12 months.  The Clerk is awaiting a quote for the fixings necessary for the skatepark from Century, the original installers. 









Action:  Clerk 
Lower Rec trees:  The clerk reported that the pruning of two trees overhanging the property of Peter Goldsmith 5, Old School Court, amounted to £180. Due to the possible root damage from the cherry tree to the sewer below a second opinion would be sought as to whether the tree should be removed.  Peter Goldsmith offered to pay for the difference in price of the work and to plant two alternative trees on the lower rec in a suitable place.  The clerk will contact a tree surgeon.  










Action: Clerk
b. Highways: 
Field Mill Road: Pat Parr will continue to progress the specification and pricing of works and check on the issue of liability for any works carried out. 







Action:  Pat Parr 
d. Housing: 
Chantlers Meadow: BT lines have been installed and Alison Richey had received feedback that all is working well.  Pat Parr commented that the grassy open spaces were full of weeds.  The clerk would contact English Rural Housing to see if re-seeding was being considered.








Action: Clerk
Older people’s accommodation in a “cluster” to serve several villages:
 Pat Parr reported that Smarden Parish Council had withdrawn from this project.  The Clerk would circulate an email to all councillors regarding this and Alison Richey would get in touch with the Chairman of Smarden Parish Council for an update. 

Action: Clerk, Alison Richey
Sanctuary Housing:  Harmer’s Way residents:  Alison Richey reported her continued contact with Avril Christensen of Sanctuary.  Roger Harper noted that the residents had received letters regarding the measuring up of new windows.  He said it seemed Sanctuary were being more pro-active and hadn’t heard any adverse feedback. 
e. Welcome Pack:  Pat Parr had delivered a welcome pack to Clovelly in Stonebridge Green Road and Shalimar in Forstal Road and will again try to deliver to Wanden Barn in Wanden Lane.  




Action: Pat Parr 
f. Footpaths and stiles:  Pat Parr noted that kissing gates were replacing stiles to improve access.

g. Noticeboard (Queen’s Arms): The refurbished noticeboard would be returned shortly.  
Action: Bill Smyth
h. Light aircraft landing strip at Stone Hill:  Lois Tilden will report back at a later meeting. 
Action: Lois Tilden
i. Marquees:  Alison Richey had found that the scrap metal was valued at £165 a tonne by Ripleys in Ashford and Roger Harper would arrange to have it scrapped.  The Clerk would follow up with the insurers for information regarding public liability for marquee hire. 





Action:  Clerk, Alison Richey, Roger Harper
j. Winter gritting: Bill Smyth will purchase new salt bin shovels.
The snow committee would be re-convened and Pat Parr would coordinate a meeting date. 

 


Action: Bill Smyth, Pat Parr, Alison Richey
k. Queen’s Diamond Jubilee:  The clerk confirmed that Egerton’s beacon had been registered on the official list.  The clerk would ask Richard King for available dates for a public meeting in early October and when agreed, would be publicised.  









Action: Richard King, Clerk
l. Derelict land on Rock Hill: The clerk reported that Tim Oliver had made enquiries with a neighbour and had some information about the owner of the land. The Clerk would check with Tim Oliver as to who had raised the query originally and check no further action was required. 




Action: Tim Oliver, Clerk
m. Pre-school: The representatives of the Sports Pavilion, Games Barn and Village Hall committees met on 4 August and were asked to discuss the various issues with their committees and report back. 

n. Recycling: The clerk reported that KCC had sent the registration form for third party recycling in error and that ABC had confirmed that, for now, the recycling credits will continue.  Currently the ABC credits are greater than the commercial rate and are paid in lieu of the blue box scheme.   It was noted that there is opposition within the village to the blue box scheme and the clerk would follow up with ABC for any further information.  
Action: Clerk
6. CORRESPONDENCE (emailed or circulated to all Councillors or both unless otherwise stated)
For action:
Email re recycling – Sue Johnson 2/9 – see item n. above
Audit Commission annual return 23/8 to be displayed:





 Action: Clerk
KCC letter Countryside Access Improvement Plan letter by post 10/8 (to Pat only) – deadline 30 September:  Pat Parr noted she had nothing to add in response to the letter but would welcome any input from other councillors.  
Action: Pat Parr
KCC Inspection services – skate and play park regular inspections 31/8 – it was felt that fortnightly inspections were too expensive but the clerk would enquire as to the quarterly prices.   



Action: Clerk
KALC via Peter Rawlinson 11/8: Local Planning Regulations: Consultation Deadline 7 October – KALC Deadline 23 September,   Draft National Planning Policy Framework: Consultation Deadline 17 October – KALC Deadline 3 October, Local Government Resource Review: Proposals for Business Rates Retention: Consultation Deadline 24 October – KALC Deadline 11 October:  The clerk would check with Peter Rawlinson that this had been distributed and offer any help from other councillors.  








Action: Clerk, Peter Rawlinson
KALC training courses on Finance 7/10, Councillor 19/11, emailed 11/8 – it was agreed that Claire Finley would attend the October Finance course and Ambrose Oliver the dynamic councillor training in November. 
Action: Clerk, Ambrose Oliver.
Noting:
KCC recycling credits letter 30/8
RHS letter Britain in Bloom 

Clerks & Councils Direct Magazine

KALC minutes from 27 July meeting 

CPRE Countryside Voice magazine –summer 11

ABC key decision Sep-Dec 11 by email 25/8

Crossing borders funding fair on 22 September

Kent LINK Mental Health Issues 4 October

ABC Leader announcements 15/8

KHS Parish Portal and contact details  9/8

KHS new contact details (Bill & Pat only) 10/8

Invite from Mayor to civic service on 4/9, emailed 25/8

Accounts 

Expenditure:




£

Heber (August mowing) 


367.42

KCC Inspection Services (play and skate park) 
240.00

Salary for Clerk 




629.86

HMRC Tax & NI clerk



13.58

Petty cash top up



46.41

Audit Commission



402.00

Approval of the accounts for the month, for cheques to be signed: Proposed:  Roger Harper, Seconded: Richard Wall.
7. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 
The Chairman closed the EPC meeting at 9.22 pm and re-opened it at 9.23 pm.   
8. PLANNING 

Planning Applications submitted to Ashford Borough Council this month for Egerton Parish Council to consider and decisions recently taken by ABC to be noted, details of which may be accessed on line at:  http://www.ashford.gov.uk/online_planning/    Individuals may also register via the website with ABC to receive regular alerts of new applications and decisions.
New:
	11/00846/AS
	Forstal Farmhouse, Forge Lane
To convert barn to a dwelling 
	Support 

	11/00989/AS
	Fairview Bungalow, Egerton House Road

Erection of a replacement dwelling/garage
	Withdrawn by the applicant. 


The George – Alison Richey reported that ABC had confirmed that the fencing covering the ducting would be removed and retrospective planning would be required for the decking. 

9.  Any Other Business/Information
Finance Committee:  It was agreed that a meeting would be arranged. 
Action:  Clerk, Alison Richey, Richard King, Peter Rawlinson.
Abandoned vehicle: Peter Goldsmith agreed to remove his unused car from the village hall car park. 
Crocken Hill steps: Alison Richey reported that an article had appeared in the Kentish Express regarding the steps with no handrail and that a resident had fallen. She had contacted ABC who informed her that it was on KCC land and therefore their responsibility.  KCC had no general funds to install a handrail.  However, KCC councillor Richard King had advised that he would be able to fund it.   Alison Richey stated that all parishioners should be encouraged to share issues with the Parish Council.  








Action: Richard King
Auditing: It was agreed that quotes would be obtained from auditors to approve the annual accounts in the future.












Action: Clerk 

The meeting closed at 9.35 pm.
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